
Colonial Road Runners Board Meeting December 4, 2018 

Location: Williamsburg Regional Library Room B 

Meeting called to order at 7:01 PM 

The Following were in attendance: 

Rick Platt 
Paul Pelletier 
Norma Phillips 
Greg Lynn 
Terry McManus 
John Strassberger 
Mike McDonald 
Kevin Grierson 
Randy Hawthorne 
Dave Glass 
Greg Dawson 
Steve Menzies 
 
CRR Board Meeting dates for 2019. All meeting take place at Williamsburg regional library at 
7:00 PM.  
March 5 in Room C 
May 21 in Room B 
September 3 in Room B 
December 3 in Room B 
 
Paul briefed the updated scholarship application.  Application for 2019 is updated and posted to 
the CRR website. Deadline for submission is May 17, 2019. 
 
Rick briefed that Mettle Events will no longer be timing for Flat Out Events. 
 
Terry briefed status on RRCA Runner Friendly Community status. Deadline to submit occurs 
twice a year, July and September. Waiting on letter from CRR President and Williamsburg 
Mayor. 
 
CRR Banquet will take place on Saturday January 26th at the Windsor Forrest club house. Event 
being organized by Judy Stewart. 
 
Rick briefed tentative race schedule for 2019. Confirmed races and dates are on the CRR 
website. 
 
Based on Super Grand Prix meeting held the following CRR races will be included in the SGP 
schedule: Colonial Half, Victory at Yorktown 10K, DOG St. 5K, Jamestown Island Democracy 
Dash 10K and Governors Land 5K. 
 



Dave briefed Greater Williamsburg Distance Running Club planned activities for 2019. They 
have 30 kids for RVA relays. Planning for a Fall 1 and 2 mile race series like they did last year. 
They would like to have a joint email group for CRR members and GWDRC members. 
 
The age graded team competition between CRR/PTC and Tidewater Striders was held at the 
Yorktown 10 miler and the Striders won for the first time on a CRR/PTC course. 
 
During January the membership chair position will go from Jason Miller to Roger Hopper.  Over 
the past year Jason transitioned all membership records from a manual process to an automated 
process using Run Sign Up. Current membership number is 209. 
 
Thomas Tate is now approved to certify courses for USATF. 
 
Steve Altman is the current equipment manager and is still looking for someone to assist him. 
 
Rick is looking for the club to purchase a canopy for finish line crew and team events. He would 
like it to be heavy duty and get the CRR logo on it. 
 
Greg Lynn is now in charge of club clothing. He has created an online store to place orders and 
has attached it to a Square Up.com account for easy payment. Link is on the CRR website. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:40. 
 
Paul Pelletier  
CRR Secretary 
 


